




 

LICENSING  
SUB-COMMITTEE
27 June 2012 

REPORT
 

 
Subject Heading: 
 
 

Variation of a premises licence at The 
Coopers Company & Coborn School St 
Mary’s Lane Upminster RM14 3HS 

Report Author and contact details: 
 
 

Paul Campbell – Licensing Officer 
01708 432777 
licensing@havering.gov.uk  

 
This application for a variation to a premises licence is made by The 
Coopers’ Company & Coborn School under section 34 of the Licensing Act 
2003.  The application was received by Havering’s Licensing Authority on 
10th May 2012. 
 
Geographical description of the area and description of the building 
The premises are The Coopers Company and Coborn School and it’s out 
buildings. 
 
The premises are detached buildings sited in its own grounds situated on the south 
side of St Mary’s Lane Upminster near the junction with Argyle Gardens.   
Argyle Gardens are residential properties. 
 
There are good public transport links to the area and it is within walking distance of 
Upminster Underground Rail Station. 
 
A map of the area is attached to assist the committee. 
 
Details of the application 
The current premises licensing times are 
 
Plays 
Day Start Finish 
Monday to Friday 18:00hrs 23:00hrs 
 
Live Music, Performance of Dance, Provision of Facilities for Making 
Music, Dancing and entertainment of a similar description to making 
music or dancing, Supply of Alcohol 
Day Start Finish 
Monday to Saturday 18:00hrs 23:00hrs 
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Variation applied for: 
To include the first floor of the pavilion 
Plays, Live Music, Performance of Dance, Provision of Facilities for 
Making Music, Dancing and entertainment of a similar description to 
making music or dancing, Supply of Alcohol 
Day Start Finish 
Monday to Saturday 18:00hrs 23:00hrs 
 
Four conditions currently on the premises licence are being asked to be removed 
or altered. 
 
Seasonal variations  
There are no seasonal variations as part of this application. 
 
Non-standard timings 
The non-standard timings limit the number of times per year certain activities can 
take place in the pavilion. 
 
Comments and observations on the application 
The applicant acted in accordance with premises licence regulations 25 and 26 
relating to the advertising of the application.  The required newspaper 
advertisement was installed in the Yellow Advertiser on Wednesday 16th May 
2012. 
 
Summary 
There was one valid representation against this application from interested parties. 
 
There were no representations against this application from responsible 
authorities. 
 
Details of representations 
Valid representations may only address the following licensing objectives: 
 
The prevention of crime and disorder 
The prevention of public nuisance 
The protection of children from harm 
Public safety 
 
Interested parties’ representations 
 
The interested party representation falls mainly under the heading of protecting 
children from harm. 
 
Responsible Authorities’ representations 
The Metropolitan Police have been in negotiation with the applicant and their 
agreement has been included with my report. 
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There were no representations from the following responsible authorities: 
 
The Metropolitan Police 
Public Health 
The London Fire and Emergency Planning Authority 
The Health & Safety Enforcing Authority 
The Trading Standards Service 
Planning Control & Enforcement 
Children & Families Service 
 
 
 
 
 
 










































































